

Marsha DeGennaro <mdegennaro@woodbridgeps.org>

[External Email] MAG transition plan updates?

1 message

Hillary Drumm <hiljor@gmail.com>

Sat, Apr 20, 2024 at 11:51 AM

To: Marsha Degennaro <mdegennaro@woodbridgeps.org>

Letter in regard to MAG transition plan for Louise Golden retirement for WBOE meeting 4/24/24.

Dear WBOE members,

Thank you for all you do.

Can you please clarify what the process will be in the coming weeks to search, interview and choose a replacement for Ms. Golden (founder and current 3rd year adult teacher in MAG).

As a program that is unique at the school with more parent/teacher interaction and involvement, we are starting to get concerned about not hearing any updates regarding the transition as the year is coming to an end and her retirement will take effect. Ms Golden is an invaluable member of the adult teacher team and as a parent with a child in the program I am very concerned with how and who will replace her and that it will be someone who can embody the principles of MAG.

The MAG program is very specific and valuable and I want to feel confident that WBOE and administration understands the importance that the spirit and integrity of MAG stays the same as my child continues to grow within it with the help of the current team and any additions.

Ms Golden is irreplaceable, however, as we must find someone to fill her shoes, it is of the utmost priority to ensure that her replacement is considered in a way that is faithful to the MAG mission and vision for our students, current, past and future.

Thank you and best regards,

Hillary Drumm

MAG parent of current student and Ancestor